 VILLAGE OF ASHKUM

MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING 
AUGUST 20, 2024
The Ashkum Village Board met Tuesday, August 20, 2024 @ the village hall.  Present were Paul Heideman, Donna Schmitz, Mike Cotter, Shannon Meier, Angie Gray, Shelley Ponton, Ellen Mikeworth and April Lyons.  Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller, Treasurer Krystal Alberts, Gary Cailteux, a member of the Planning Commission, and Debbie Padgett were also in attendance. 
President Heideman called the meeting to order at 7 :00 p.m.

Clerk Donna Schmitz emailed the minutes of the August 5, 2024 meeting. Angie Gray moved to approve the minutes as typed, seconded by Mike Cotter, and the motion passed. 
NEW BUSINESS/VISITORS  

President Heideman recognized Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller who reported on the following:

· Derek distributed copies of pictures he’d taken of property line pins discussed at previous meetings. The picture clearly shows the property in question belongs to the Padgett family and not the Papineau family. Derek went on to explain the alley right of way should be 10’ and it’s currently 8’. In order for emergency vehicles and snow plow to have access to the alley, Derek suggested widening it 2’. He didn’t think we needed to dig it all up, but would dig the grass out a couple of inches on the north edge of the alley using a small back hoe and laying rock in and then putting a clean layer over the top of everything making it a nice fresh alley. Derek will get estimates for the cost if the village wants to proceed with the project. 
· Derek showed a picture of the sign for the handicap swing and the sign advising a camera is in use to the board.  If the board approves the wording on the signs Nordmeyer Graphics will have them ready by the Homecoming. The board approved the wording.
· Derek asked permission to replace the sand around the dinosaurs in the park with mulch. Derek explained it’s very hard to maintain and keep the grass and weeds under control; and by changing it to mulch, it would match the other play areas. The board approved his request. 
· Derek reported the memorial bench for Roy Peterson won’t be here by the Homecoming.
· There’s a curb buckling on Sixth Street by the Domagalla house, probably caused by tree roots.  Her driveway is going to be redone and Dan Campbell is concerned water will just be sitting at the end of her driveway, ruining the new driveway. Mr. Campbell measured what needs to be replaced on the curb and 75’ to the south of her driveway needs to be replaced. The cost would be around $3,000. There was discussion whether the tree is on village property and who would be responsible for removing it. Derek reported he would check it out. 
· Derek showed the signs from the Juvenile Justice and asked where to install them. One on the fence by the tennis court facing the hoops and the other on the east side of the pavilion facing the playground.  
· Derek reported he’d be driving the truck with the small water tower in the parade. Anyone who’d like to ride in the back with a folding chair would be welcome.
· Derek reported at 1:00 p.m. on September 28th, there will be a golf outing for Jeff Hanson at the Shamrock Golf Club. They’ll be playing 18 holes and food and drinks will be available. You don’t have to play golf to participate – there are other ways to support this worthy cause. If you want to participate, please contact Derek.
· Derek reported he advised the person whose house is in violation of a village ordinance more progress must be made.
President Heideman recognized Gary Cailteux, a member of the Planning Commission who was present to give an update of activities of their commission. Gary reported there was nothing new to report and asked if the board had any questions for him. The board didn’t have any questions for Gary.
President Heideman brought the following before the board for discussion and/or action:

· A franchise check in the amount of $3,335 was received from Ameren.

· A request for payment of $6,705 from the Motor Fuel Fund to Iroquois Paving was approved by Neil Piggush.

· The $400 payment for the old squad car was received from Trinity Church.

· There were two bids for the tractor and President Heideman opened the bids. A bid for $3,000 was from Adam Weber, and a bid for $4,100 was from Dave Mayes. April Lyons moved to accept the highest bid of $4,100, seconded by Shannon Meier and the motion passed.

· The village attorney will be at our September 3rd meeting to discuss parking issues on Main Street. Other questions and updates can be asked at the meeting.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Trustee April Lyons had no report.
Trustee Ellen Mikeworth will take care of the reporting on the Covid money as soon as the information is given to her. Ellen also reported there’s a huge gap in front of the Post Office. Is it going to be filled in and is Iroquois paving coming back to fix it? Pavers cannot be put back in front of Hanson Insurance because the work hasn’t been completed yet.
Trustee Shelley Ponton reported the spray patching from Charles Street to Route 116 hasn’t been completed yet and asked if they’ve been paid for it? President Heideman advised Shelley he thinks they’ll be back to finish the work. Shelley also talked about other locations with pot holes and asked if we have any spray patch and was advised we have one bag.  President Heideman reported he’d call Neil Piggush tomorrow morning regarding the work not completed.
Trustee Angie Gray had no report.

Trustee Shannon Meier reported Troy would like to have board approval for the online banking for water bills. Initial fee to set this up is $500 and there’s yearly fee of $76. President Heideman gave the approval the other day, but Troy needs a signature to proceed. 
Trustee Mike Cotter had no report.
Clerk Donna Schmitz reported she has forms for those who are up for re-election at the April 1, 2025 Consolidation Election. President Heideman, Clerk Donna Schmitz, Trustees Ellen Mikeworth, Shannon Meier, and Angie Gray will be given packets after she attends a training class at the County Clerk’s Office.
Treasurer Krystal Alberts reported the flowers destroyed at the last party at the coliseum have been paid for by the renter. The money has been deposited and will be used to purchase flowers next spring. Krystal also reported the cops now have a schedule of events to be held at the coliseum. Since this is an ongoing situation Krystal asked if the flower pot could be relocated. During the discussion that followed, it was determined when the pavers go in, all the pots on Main Street will have to be moved because they’re too heavy to put on top of the pavers.

President Heideman reported the Police Committee will meet in Clifton next Wednesday at 7:00 p.m.
As there was no further business to come before the board, Shannon Meier moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:06 p.m., seconded by Shelley Ponton and the motion passed.

The next scheduled meeting will be Tuesday, September 3, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. at the village hall.  
DONNA K SCHMITZ

VILLAGE CLERK
